
•' 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COI\t.l.M1SSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

In the Matter of the Sixthl>rudence Review ) 
of Costs Subject to the Commission­
Approved Fuel Adjustment C lause of 
The Empire District Electric Company 

) 
) 
) 

Case No. E0-2017-0065 

PUBLIC COUNSEL DATA REQUEST 1009 
TO THE EMPIRE ELECTRIC COMPANY 

EXHIBIT 

) ) I 

The Office of Public Counse l (Public Counse l) hereby provides the following Data 

Requests to Empire Electric District (Empire) pursuant to the Commission 's Rule 4 CSR 240-

2.090. Pub I ic Counsel is requesting Empire to respond to these requests within ten ( I 0) days 

of receipt. Please provide e lectronic responses to the following: opcservice@ded.mo.gov and 

marc.poston@ded.mo.gov. 

DATA REQUEST 

I 009. At Empire's convenience, but prior to July 27, 2017, please arrange for a short (20-30 

minutes) teleconference meeting between OPC and Mr. Francisco DaFonte, Liberty Utilities VP 

of Energy Procurement. OPC understands that Mr. Dafonte oversee electric and gas 

procurement processes for Liberty's regulated utilities in Missouri, including Empire. The topic 

of the meeting will be how Liberty Utilities - Empire's hedging policies and practices are 

consistent with other Liberty Utilities hedging policies and practices. 

Issued 7/14/2017 

FILED 
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Lisa Clark 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Diana Carter 
Wednesday, August 23, 2017 11:21 PM 
Lisa Clark 

Subject: Fwd: E0-2017 -0065 Hyneman DR #1 009 

Begin forwarded message: 

From: Diana Carter <dcarter@brydonlaw.com> 

Date: July 17, 2017 at 9:15:51 AM COT 
To: "Buckman, Jere" <jere.buckman@ded.mo.gov> 
Cc: "rnarc.poston@ded.mo.gov" <marc.poston@ded.rno.gov> 
Subject: Re: E0-2017-0065 Hyneman DR #1009 

Empire objects to this DR on the bases that it seeks irrelevant information and falls outside the scope of 
proper discovery for this proceeding. Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Thanks, Diana 

On Jul14, 2017, at 3:17PM, Buckman, Jere <jere.buckman@ded.mo.gov> wrote: 

<image001.gif> 
Please refer to attached data request. 

Jere Buckman 
SOSA 
Office of the Public Counsel 
573-751-5557 
jere.buckman@ded.mo.gov 

CONFIDENTIAL 
This message contains legally privileged and/ or confidential information and is intended only for the 
addressee(s). No addressee should forward, print, copy, or othem~se reproduce this message in any 
manner that would allow it to be viewed by any individual other than the addressee(s). If the reader of this 
message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any unauthorized disclosme, 
dissemination, distribution, copying or the taking of any action in reliance on the information herein is 
strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please immediately notify the sender 
and delete this message. 

Total Control Panel 

To: dcarter@brvdonlaw.com 

From: jere.buckman@ded.mo.gov 

Remove this sender from my allow list 

You received this message because the sender is on your allow list. 
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